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Welcomes YOU!
Dear Parents and Guardians,

I am Mrs. Parsons and I am really looking forward to being your child’s homeroom teacher this year at Black Walnut P.S.  Throughout the year, I will occasionally send home newsletters to keep you up to date, but I encourage you to frequent the class website for information (stay tuned for the link to be sent home shortly), to locate additional helpful educational sites, or to contact me.  You will be kept informed of special events in the school and in our classroom, as well as topics we will be covering in class.  Please remember to read your child’s agenda every night so you are aware of any work that your child needs to complete at home, or about any upcoming assignments.  I look forward to working together this year and helping your child learn and grow.

I can’t wait to begin a wonderful year of learning with you.  I am excited to see how your son or daughter will make this year special and make a splash in grade 4!
Sincerely,

Mrs. Parsons
Home-School Connection:

The connection that is created between the school and home is critical in achieving student success.  I am dedicated to working together with my students and their families in order to guide them on the path to success.  I want to ensure that there is open communication, so please do not hesitate to contact me by writing a note in your child’s agenda, calling me at the school at (905) 471-1119, ext. 181, or scheduling an appointment at a mutually convenient time to talk face-to-face.  An appointment is the best way to ensure that you are afforded as much time as needed. 
What does my child need at school?

· 1 pair of indoor shoes 
· Appropriate clothing for the weather
· Appropriate gym clothing (days 2 & 4)
· Reusable water bottle

· 1.5 inch binder for math

· Pencil case to hold personal belongings (optional)

· It would be greatly appreciated if you could donate one box of Kleenex per term
Reading:

Reading is crucial in order to achieve student success.  There are numerous benefits of reading.  Reading encourages language learning through exposure to elements such as vocabulary, punctuation, and grammar.  Reading improves your vocabulary skills and it helps with your memory and ability to absorb new material.  When you read, you can learn new information and it helps to build self-esteem and confidence.  It is necessary that your son or daughter read for at least 20-25 minutes every night, silently or to a family member.
Word Work:

Beginning in October, students will be taking part in a weekly word work program that will include a variety of activities to be completed at home each night.  There will be few mandatory activities in combination with a lot of student choice.  Each student will be responsible for completing 4 activities by the end of the week, and whether they complete one each night or all of them at once, will be up to the individual student.  The activities will be outlined at the beginning of each week, along with the list of words written in the agenda so that the students can organize task completion.  Each Friday the books will be checked for completion and students will use their knowledge to actively participate in various games. 
Birthdays:

Given that there are many serious food allergies at Black Walnut P.S., we kindly ask that you do not send any food to school for your child’s birthday, or any other special event.  I can assure you that we will celebrate and acknowledge your child’s birthday, so there is no need to bring any food to school on their birthday.

Snacks and Lunches:

Please send your child with a nutritious snack every day.  Please make sure to include spoons and forks if necessary.  Students will be given an opportunity to eat their snack in the morning before enjoying a 30 minute outdoor recess (10:40-11:10 am).  Lunch begins at 12:50 pm and class resumes at 1:50 pm..  . ****Black Walnut P.S. is a peanut-free school, therefore all snacks and lunches must be completely peanut-free.****

Lates and Absences:

The entry bell rings at 8:55 am and school begins at 9 am.  If your child is late, you must visit the office to receive a late slip before coming into class.
Dismissal and Safety:
Please ensure that your child knows who is picking them up after school.  Students are asked to wait for the person who is picking them up, and if they are late the student will wait in the office.  Our portable is number 1, which is the closest one to the field/parking lot.

Thank you for your support.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Parsons

